
196 High Expectations Teaching

collaborated with the Literacy Team to plan and facilitate an Introduction 
to Growth Mindset Workshop for families in our school.

The rationale and presentation of the Introduction to Growth Mindset 
Workshop are found in the links below.

http://morse.cpsd.us/cms/One.aspx?portalId=3044391&pageId=11794794

http://morse.cpsd.us/UserFiles/Servers/Server_3044307/File/news/Growth_
Mindset_Workshop%20.pdf

11/5/15 The Little Engine That Could

This book was read aloud to the JK/K class. It is a classic story of persever-
ance and working hard to accomplish a task. The catchphrase “I think I can. 
I think I can.” was contagious among the children. Soon after we discussed 
the book, children were heard saying this mantra on the playground, during 
center activities, and when getting outdoor clothing on in the winter months.

11/9, 11/20, 3/15 and throughout school year: Morning meeting

Each morning we have the Person of the Day do specific jobs (calendar, 
weather, tell about the daily schedule, poem, etc.). A highlight for children 
is asking the Question of the Day. This ritual allows the Person of the Day 
to generate a question for his or her classmates and teachers to answer. It 
helps us all practice whole-body listening, gives everyone the opportunity 
to speak, and we can learn from others. The ritual includes “passing the 
eagle.” The eagle is our school mascot, and we have a small stuffed eagle 
that is passed around our circle. The eagle is used as a visual reminder that 
the person with the eagle has a turn to speak and others should be think-
ing about what he or she is saying.

Here is a sample of questions asked by students: How are you feeling? 
What did you do over the weekend? What is your favorite song, color, 
food, animal, season, sport, book, and so on? What do you like to do at 
school? Have you ever been on an airplane? Do you like to go bowling?

11/9/15: After a recent talk about trying and learning new things, K asked, 
“What are you trying to get better at?” The answers were an amazing 
reflection of what is important to the children and how we all are learning 
new things.

11/20/15: A asked a question that led L to ask, “What do you want to be 
when you grow up?” The feeling in the class had shifted to a can-do atti-
tude and goal-setting environment. I was pleased at how well children 
were listening to and commenting on others’ answers.




